

**Hurst Community Association.
Executive Committee Meeting
Tuesday 6th February 2018**

1. Present.

Richard Ambler, Donald Barr, Nat Lyne, Mark Fish, Danny Williams.

2. Apologies for absence.

John Horton, Denise Bradbury.

3. Minutes of the last meeting on 8th January.

These were accepted as a true record.

4. Matters arising from the minutes.

5a Notice on gate. (On going)

8b Letter to Vicky (Youth Drama) Vicky has made no direct reply to the committee; however she is "believed" to have said that she is not running YD this year. It was decided to put this matter in abeyance until such time as she contacts the committee directly.

10c Storage for user groups: Photographic have agreed to vacate the cupboard under the stairs and move the contents into the spare cupboard on the balcony.

10d Letter to Tameside MBC regarding the damage being caused by the trees in the adjacent church grounds. A reply has been received from the council. After some discussion it was decided that our next move should be to write to the vicar. Don and Richard will report back to the next meeting.

5. Chairman's report.

a. Council Election 3rd May 2018. We have received an email informing us of the date of the election and a request will be following for use of the centre. It was discussed that the fee of £200 should be revised when we receive the official request.

b. It was decided to purchase a movable stand for tables.

c. Church Trees: see matters arising 10c.

d. It is important that discussions made between meeting by email are ratified at the next meeting and correctly entered into the minutes.

6. Secretaries report.

a. John Horton has resigned from the exec committee as he has other commitments on Tuesday evenings. An email will be sent to John thanking him for his services to the committee over the passed few years.

7. Treasurers report.

Due to work commitments Kishor could not be present but circulated his report by email.

8. Groups.

a. We are pleased to welcome a new group in to the centre on Saturday mornings from 11.0 to 1.0. Failsworth Performing Arts.

9. Safety.

NTR

10. Any other business.

Danny put forward a proposal that we should make payment for bar staff and lighting. It was decided that this needed some thought and would be discussed more fully at the next meeting.

The chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.0.

Next meeting Tuesday 6th March.